
April 10, 2012 

Noon  

 

The Fannin County Board of Education met in a work session with the following 

members present: Sandra Mercier, Chair; Steve Stanley, Vice-Chair; Bobby Bearden; Terry 

Bramlett; and Lewis DeWeese. All members present. 

 

Art Hubbard, Assistant Superintendent, gave Board members an update on the field 

house construction project.  Mr. Hubbard stated the following items were completed on the 

field house project:  1) the interior plumbing trim was 90% complete; 2) the HVAC systems 

were operational; 3) the electrical trim is 75% complete; 4) the interior walls have been 

painted; 5) the locker installation is complete; 6) the suspended ceiling grid installation is 

complete; 7) the exterior door installation is complete; 8) the interior door installation is 50% 

complete; 9) the gutter drainage system is complete; 10) awaiting satisfactory moisture test to 

install epoxy floors; and 11) the vinyl composite tile installation is scheduled to start next 

week. 

 

Mr. Henson reviewed the agenda for the meeting on Thursday, April 12, 2012. 

Mr. Henson stated the Georgia Department of Education released the 2010 – 2011 

Georgia high school graduation rates and Fannin County’s rate was 82.18%.  Mr. Henson 

also stated the state average was 67.4%.  Mr. Henson stated Georgia used the newly 

implemented four-year adjusted cohort graduation federal formula to calculate these 

percentages. 

There being no further business to come before the meeting, upon motion duly made, 

seconded, and carried, the meeting adjourned subject to being called into special session by 

the Chair when deemed necessary. 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________  

Sandra Mercier, Chairperson  

 

 

 

_____________________________ 

 Mark Henson, Superintendent 
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